From: St George, Cindie <cstgeorge@MassMutual.com>
Sent: Friday, June 17, 2022 2:25 PM

To: kordscott@vermonttel.net

Subject:  Logging Project on Scott Pet Road

Hello, Selectman Scott — I live on the corner of Route 11 and Scott Pet Road in Londonderry,
VT. A portion of my property extends into Windham, VT and there is a logging project currently
underway on the property that abuts mine. As you can imagine, it’s extremely loud, especially
when it starts at 5:55 and 5:30 a.m. waking up my daughter and two young grandchildren. I
called the Town Hall to ask if there was a specific time period for that type of noisy work and
was told loggers are allowed to work from 6:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. I was very surprised by such an
early start time. I have two questions:

Is that timeframe under consideration of being adjusted? If yes, I would ask that the start time
push to 7:00 or 8:00 a.m.

Do you know how long this project is expected to last?

I look forward to hearing from you.

Cindie

From: Kord Scott <kordscott@vermontel.net>

Sent: Friday, June 17, 2022 4:15 PM

To: St George, Cindie <cstgeorge@MassMutual.com>

Subject: RE: Logging Project on Scott Pet Road
Hi Cindie,

I’m sorry about the disturbance — for what that’s worth. The information you received about the
6:00 start time is correct and is covered in both our zoning regulations and overweight permit
restrictions.

This has been a challenging year so far for many residents as there are an unusual number of
logging projects going on in town. We (the town) only have limited influence over these
activities, as forestry work is under the purview of the state. Hopefully you can understand that
there is “balancing act” between landowners who want or need to clear, the income ramifications
of the logging efforts, the very limited season for this type of work, the intrusion for local
residents, and the potential for damage to the roads.

I have not heard exactly how long this project will go on. It started in another area of the
property that was accessed from Hitchcock Hill Road. I'll check with our road foreman as he has
spoken with the contractor.

Best,
Kord



From: St George, Cindie <cstgeorge@MassMutual.com>
Sent on:  Friday, June 17, 2022 8:47:00 PM

To: Kord Scott <kordscott@vermontel.net>

Subject: RE: Logging Project on Scott Pet Road

Thank you for your quick response, Kord. Whatever information you can get on the Scott Pet
Road logging project would be appreciated.

Cindie



